
 

 

 

   ST. LUKE’S CHURCH OF ENGLAND 
             PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 
 
Church Lane    
Lowton                 01942 201140 
Warrington      
WA3 2PW      web        www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk 
Headteacher:  Mr S Hardaker  e-mail     enquiries@admin.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk 

         

 
Tuesday 27 October 2020 

 
Dear Parents and Carers of Reception Class, 
 
I hope that you and your families are well and safe during this difficult period. Thank you for self-isolating your 
children and supporting our national fight against the Covid-19 virus. 
 
Mrs Richardson will contact you on Monday through Class DOJO to provide you with access details for the 
class distance learning material. If you have not already done so please would you complete and submit our 
online distance learning and GDPR agreements as soon as possible, as without this we are unable to provide 
you with access to the resources http://www.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk/serve_file/787555  If you experience 
any difficulty accessing the material or you require help with any of the activities please do not hesitate to 
contact Mrs Richardson via Class DOJO, or email the school at enquiries@admin.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk 
 
Unfortunately and regrettably, due to the need for the specialist Reception staff to self-isolate and in order to 
maintain the other class bubbles in school, we will  not be able to open the class to the few children who were 
not in school before half term. I realise that this is frustrating to you, as well as myself and my staff, but the 
decision has been made in the interests of all the children and staff. This means that all Reception children 
should work through the distance learning material and return to school on Monday 9 November 2020, 
providing they are well. 
 
As you are aware, Intrahealth are due to administer the national flu vaccination programme on 4 November 
2020. They have informed us that, as Reception will not be in school, they will hold a catch-up session for the 
children in Reception later on this term. Vaccinations will still take place for all other year groups that are in 
school on 4 November. 
 
Please can I request that if, during your child’s self-isolation period, they receive a positive Covid-19 test 
result, you inform the school by emailing enquiries@admin.saintlukes.wigan.sch.uk to enable us to fulfil our 
responsibility of reporting cases to Public Health. 
 
The latest UK Government guidance on Covid-19 can be found by following this link 
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 
 
Once again, thank you for you continued support and patience during these unprecedented times. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

S Hardaker 

 
Mr S Hardaker 
Headteacher 
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